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ARRL Ad-hoc Committee on Scouting

Report to the Board – January 16, 2009

ARRL ad-hoc Committee on Scouting charge: To study the interface between ARRL and scouting organizations and make recommendations for improvement, and survey ARRL and scouting literature for effectiveness and adequacy. 

Members: Brian Mileshosky N5ZGT, Bill Edgar N3LLR, Jim Fenstermaker K9JF, Larry Wolfgang WR1B

The ARRL ad hoc Committee on Scouting continues to be involved in executing its charge as well as setting up the framework for executing some of its many recommendations presented to the Board at its January 2008 meeting.

Memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the Boy Scouts of America.  The committee has been working with a point of contact within the Boy Scouts of America on draft language for a potential MOU.  If all goes well it is hoped that language can be reviewed and approved by both parties not later than the July ARRL Board of Directors meeting.

Assistance to K2BSA at that 2010 National Scout Jamboree.  ARRL has provided support to K2BSA at the National Scout Jamboree for many years.  2010 marks the 100th anniversary of the Boy Scouts of America as well as the next Jamboree.  The committee has been discussing ways ARRL can expand its support to K2BSA at the 2010 Jamboree and beyond.

Reaching out to the Girl Scouts of the USA.  On December 23, 2008 a news feature was posted to the ARRL website asking for hams involved in the Girl Scout program – preferably at the Council level or above – to contact Chairman Mileshosky if they wished to assist the Committee in an adjunct manner, similar to those who have been assisting with matters pertaining to the BSA.  Youth hams active in Girl Scouts were also asked to step forward so they can share their unique perspective.  A subset of those who have responded will be invited to serve in an adjunct manner.  Once complete, the tasks will be similar in scope with those completed with regard to the BSA (review literature, scouting’s presence on ARRL’s website, identify points of contacts within GSUSA, etc).

The ARRL ad hoc Committee on Scouting wishes to thank the ARRL Board for its continued support.  As stated in the past ham radio and scouting form a near-perfect marriage, per se.  As the general ham population continues to age, there is a growing need to involve younger, enthusiastic people to its ranks to secure a healthy future.  Likewise, as the scouting community remains active in such activities as backpacking, camping, and public service, ham radio serves as a resource to provide not only a measure of safety, but an additional element of excitement.  Simply put, the ham community can benefit the scouting community, and vice-versa.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Edgar N3LLR

Jim Fenstermaker K9JF

Larry Wolfgang WR1B 

Brian Mileshosky N5ZGT, Chairman
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